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Academy of Certified Hazardous Materials Managers
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Board of Directors Meeting
Friday March 4, 2005 (Olympia Diner, Berlin, CT)

Meeting Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 8:15 a.m.  In attendance were: BoD members Elsa Payne, Paul Simonetta, and John Murray, Rose Coggeshall (by phone).   Absent were: Sue Katz, John Rie, Matt Twerdy, Winston Brown.  General membership attendants:  None
Agenda Items

1. Approval of 2-4-05 Meeting Minutes:  Approved without revision.
2. Officer’s reports:
· Treasurer:  After the payment for the CBIA Conference Booth space, there is $1700.00 left.
· Vice President:  None. 
· President:  Elsa Payne provided a synopsis of the teleconference between herself, John Rie, Rose Coggeshall, and Winston Brown.  John Rie went to the Construction Industry Association Meeting as a Chapter representative.  He was unable to speak on the CHMM credential but did distribute 10 CHMM information packages (400 attendees).   John met with the Chairman of the Legislative Public Health Committee who would not be opposed to meeting with us.  Rose Coggeshall indicated that the newsletter would be coming out soon and requested additional information to include (2005 draft operational plan, summary of survey results).  
Elsa proposed to send a monthly message to the membership along with the meeting minutes in order to provide newsworthy items in a more timely fashion than the quarterly newsletter. 
· Secretary:  None
· Directors at Large:  Paul Simonetta said that that the DEP letter of introduction was ready to go.  It was agreed that more discussion would be needed before deciding to send a letter to legislative personnel.  Paul was concerned that we understand the purpose of meeting with legislative committees.  It was agreed that we not commit ourselves to offering a service to others as we are not set up for it at this time.  We will discuss further with John Rie and make sure that all Board members agree to any other letters that go out.
3. Committee Reports
· Election Committee:  None.
· Government Affairs:  None
· Professional Development:  John Murray will be announcing a Spring CHMM review class and ask for presenters.
· Membership Development:  John Murray reported that there are 105 CHMMs in the directory out of which 98 have valid email addresses, 2 are non-members, 3 are lost.  We have 42 paid CT Chapter members.
· Website Committee:  Paul will be contacting interested members to set up a meeting to discuss.
4. Education Program:

· Mold Seminar:  John received the necessary invoice for the speaker gifts, but has not settled with the Safety Council regarding any proceeds due us.  
· Proposed Seminar:   No volunteers or presenters attended.  After some discussion, the group agreed to set up a Breakfast Seminar in May.  It will be held at the Olympia Diner and will be a roundtable format.  The proposed topic (based on the top 2 survey results) will be either related to waste management or Conn. RSRs.  We will ask the membership to propose speakers and to submit draft topic summaries.   It will probably last 2 hours.  There was some discussion regarding the possibility of holding a teleconference Seminar whereby participants phone into a teleconference center and listen to the speaker while looking at a visual presentation on their computer.
5. Other Business:
· Dinner Meeting Agenda:  Rose sent out a reminder.  There are currently 10 attendees not including Board members Elsa, John, and Paul who will also attend.
· CBIA Meeting 2005:  Nick Zackeo reserved a booth.  Elsa Payne reserved the booth kit from National.  Elsa will solicit for members to attend the booth.  John Rie can be there for the whole day.  It was suggested that attendees be paired in order to have a long-standing member with newer members.
· Bylaws Status:  Rose will sign the last revision document and return to Elsa who will make it available for posting on the website.  John Murray will lead efforts to draft a new revision to the bylaws to include a “Caretaker position”, look at Quorum thresholds, and address some other inconsistencies.
· Newsletter Status:  Rose has completed it but was unable to covert the file into Adobe format.  She will send what she has to Elsa to produce the final form.  Elsa will purchase the Adobe software needed if necessary since its purchase was already authorized.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 a.m.  

Submitted by:
Elsa Payne, CHMM



President, CT ACHMM
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